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Newsletter No 6

June 2016
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome to our second half of the summer term. We are busy playing outdoors and taking advantage of the warmer weather, growing food in our allotment, enjoying visits out and sharing stories about change and growth. You may like to share The Very Hungry Caterpillar by Eric Carle with your children, one of our favourite books for this time of year along with non-fiction books about growing. 
OFSTED

Along with this newsletter you will receive our OFSTED report. First and foremost I would like to thank you all for being so supportive of Homerton and taking the time to ensure the inspector heard your views. This was a huge contributing factor to the outcome of our inspection. The inspector was very impressed with parents’ views of Homerton and this set the tone for our inspection. We all send our thanks and gratitude for your comments.

As you will see we remain with an OUTSTANDING judgement. Outstanding has become harder to achieve so it is a mark of the Homerton team that this was the outcome. We are all so hugely proud of Homerton and so happy that together with families we are providing the very best for your children, that’s what we are all about!
Changing Schools
Many children from The Nest will be moving to nursery and nursery children will be moving to new schools. This is a big event in their lives and saying goodbye can be hard. The event is still a long way off and children find it difficult to understand time scales, so we find it best not to talk about this too early.  Later in the term we introduce stories related to new nurseries and schools, and answer questions openly and honestly. We all feel sad to say goodbye but will be positive with the children so that it helps them through this transition process. Myself and some others (see below) will particularly be joining in with the difficult feelings of moving on this year and will miss the children, staff and yourselves so much. 
Children from The Nest who are moving to Homerton nursery visit the nursery with staff from The Nest to begin to become familiar with where they will be. 
We welcome visits from reception teachers and will have visits from teachers at Morley as well as other schools.  As Morley is our main feeder school we have arranged to visit them as follows:

WEST ROOM – Monday 4th July
EAST ROOM – Tuesday 5th July
SOUTH ROOM – Wednesday 6th July
On your class visit date as given above please

meet us in the Morley Early Years Garden at 9.30am (even if your child usually attends afternoons).  We will stay with your child throughout the session and ask you to collect from Morley Early Years at 11am (we will walk the lunch children back from Morley to Homerton).  If your child is not going to Morley please come to Homerton as usual and s/he will either be placed in another class or kept in their own room, according to numbers.
Saying goodbye to some staff

Three of the Homerton team will be leaving this year to join Teacher’s Training; Jacqui - Room Manager for The Nest, Bernie – Nursery Nurse in West and Vicky – Teaching Assistant for Speech and language. It is wonderful to see how they have all grown in their roles and are continuing to challenge themselves through taking on Teacher Training but they will be sorely missed. Kerry – Teaching Assistant for Owlets and East pm will be going on to Maternity leave soon as you may have noticed! We all wish her the very best for this very special time in her life.
We are in the process of recruiting new staff one of whom has been appointed, Liz Greenhalgh. She will be a teacher in South and we have heard very great things about Liz and are delighted to welcome her to our team. 

Hatching Eggs

Last term it was chicks, this term it’s caterpillars! Soon the caterpillars will be arriving and the children will learn about changes, as they develop the children will release the butterflies in our garden.

Parent governor events

Today is the day for:

Teddy Bears Picnic

Wednesday 15th June!

Animal Experience
This term the children were visited by ‘the animal experience’. They met and were able to touch (if they liked) corn snakes, giant snails and other assorted mini-beasts! Do look in your child’s class and their special books for photos of children handling the animals and listening to stories about them.  
Claytime

13th July
The superb CLAYTIME will be visiting; the children will make up a shared story with actors acting out the story with clay, sounds mad and it is! It’s wonderful fun; do look at this link if you would like to know more: http://exeternorthcott.co.uk/claytime
Goodbye Event for nursery children
Come to Homerton on Wednesday 15h July for a final goodbye together.  Play in the garden or classes with your child and then have a sing song all together and enjoy an ice lolly!  10.45am – 11.45am OR 
2.30pm – 3.30pm
Goodbye Event for Nest children

Children will also have singing in the garden and at every session throughout the week! If it rains we’ll move indoors! Parents are welcome to join in if you would like, 11.40 and 3.40 daily for the week of 13th – 17th July.
Term ends on Thursday 21st July 
We wish the children who are moving on to their new schools every happiness and we will miss them all!
Best wishes
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Harriet Price 

Head of Centre
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